

 MINUTES
May 19, 2009, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Dana Sally, Pat Brown, Robert Kehrberg, Brian Railsback, Beth Lofquist, Wiley Harris, Bob McMahan, Carol Burton, Chris Pratt, Wendy Ford, Michael Dougherty, Linda Stanford, Scott Higgins, Kyle Carter, Anna McFadden


	Recorder
	Anne Aldrich


Announcements

	Dana
	The library is sponsoring the Asheville launch of the Historic Craft Revival at the Folk Art Center on the Blue Ridge Parkway.  There will be a public reception on Friday and a hands on workshop for faculty.  A notice will be sent out to campus.



	Pat
	Summer session enrollment in Distance Learning is up 21% from last year, offering 264 classes in total.  For fall, distance learning is offering 209 courses with enrollment up 44.9% from last year.  We expect enrollment to come in at about 1800 for fall.            



	Scott
	Graduate school enrollment for fall up is up 17%, resident up 7.45%.  This is consistent with what we are seeing across the state.  Remember, Graduate School admission decisions will be continuing through mid-August. Please remind your graduate program directors to forward admission decisions to the Graduate School once a decision has been requested on-line through Apply Yourself.


	Beth
	Beth provided a handout with figures for summer session from IR.  It is going well, although we still have to figure out how to market this and if the mini-mester will transition into something different.  Beth will break this out by college so we can see how people are doing.  If you want other reports you can work with Ann Green who is new to the Provost office.  Ann will be providing support for curriculum, summer session and faculty senate.  



	Kyle
	For the freshman class we have received 1,682 deposits.  The catwalk is an action step that students who intend to enroll have to complete and can be an indicator for students who plan to be here in the fall.  Out of the 1,682 deposits received we have 108 students that have not completed the catwalk.   Carol will follow up with Allen Taylor to get figures from last year to see how this compares.  It will be late June, early July until we know for sure – have contingency plans.



	Beth
	Beth will be sending out information for department head workshops over the summer.



	Minutes
	The minutes for May 5, 2009 stand approved.




DISCUSSION

	Pilot Implementation as an Alternative to WebCat 

(Anna McFadden)
	On July 1, 2011 our Blackboard contract will expire.  We have been in a shared hosting situation with Wilmington and UNC-Charlotte.  Charlotte is pulling out and going with Moodle.  Even if we stay with Blackboard in two years it will go to a new platform.  Either way there will be a steep learning curve for faculty.  

We are conducting a pilot (LMS Task Force) to make a decision about what to do when the contact expires.  We have identified some faculty and have about nine faculty committed to taking a current class in Webcat and migrating it to Moodle.  We have contracted with Remote Learning that supposedly has a migration tool.  We have dev loped an online model tutorial in preparation for classes taught in the fall.

We will hold open forums and give faculty opportunities to look at both platforms before a decision is made.  UNC-Online would like to do everything in Moodle.  We will be checking to see if there is any support that comes with that.  
Q:  Is there any advantage to either Moodle or Blackboard with the QEP and the Educational briefcase? 
 A:  We are not sure at this time, but we will raise that question as we look at it.  

Email Anna any questions or concerns you have.  She is attending a meeting in Chapel Hill at the end of the month and can ask any questions at that time.  



	Use of Faculty Contracts in Summer Session 

(Linda Stanford)
	Linda is feeling some confusion about this process and wondered why are we doing contracts for existing faculty which is basically supplemental pay.  In addition, we also need to do another contract for distance learning.  
Beth stated there is a task force to address this issue.  The task force has indicated faculty are on 9-month contracts thus they become free agents in the summer which requires a contract.  They are considering having one contact for distance learning and summer session.  
Linda is requesting this issue be benchmarked.  Discussion ensued.                                                                                                        


	Action Item
	We will investigate what ASU and some other institutions do.   Kyle will have AJ follow up.


	Reappointment Process for Multi-Year Fixed Term Faculty (Beth)

	We need to decide on a consistent reappointment process.  This will be added to the June 2nd agenda.

	BOT Meeting (Kyle)
	Linda and Wendy met to discuss future BOT programs.  They suggest each of the deans take 5-7 minutes to talk about a program in their college that connects with the community or demonstrates regional engagement – an exercise to demonstrate stewards of place.  Michael suggested having the person closest to the program do the talk rather than the dean.  Discussion ensued.      

It was suggested each dean meet with BOT for 10-15 minutes each year.  BOT has four meetings a year.  This could be suggested to Bardo at the next University Leadership Council.  Kyle has control over the Academic Affairs and Personnel Sub-Committee – this also could be a dean’s forum.  Kyle would like to use this time to educate people – as well as request the time on the agenda for the regular session meeting.    

Discussion ensued regarding Linda and Wendy’s suggestion for the breakfast program at the September BOT meeting.  Kyle would like to start with those deans that have not presented – if you would like to present let Kyle know.  


	Action Item
	We will begin to schedule deans individually with the subcommittee whose chairs in turn report out in the regular session meeting.  Kyle also will follow up with John about making time for the deans in the larger meeting on a regular basis. 

We’ll put this item back on the agenda for June 2nd.  Robert will follow up on the possibility of a video made by students on “How Students Make a Difference in their World”.  This could also be used as a recruitment tool for admissions”.  Kyle will see if we can switch our program to November.



	Review of Academic Programs  (Kyle)
	It is clear we are not through cutting budgets and we need to be prepared to look at this again.  Bob would like to bring together the deans and talk about criteria regarding how we would begin to sort programs.  Michael sent Kyle a link about the review of graduate programs talking about three main dimensions – distinctive graduates, tie to mission, cost/effective.  

Everything should be reviewed – all programs, not just academic.  Melissa answered questions regarding some of the data she is providing to the Chancellor as continued discussions take place regarding budget.  Melissa will send all data to the dean’s prior to dissemination to Executive Council.  We are also trying to get ahead regarding course load issues, degrees conferred, and organizational charts by unit with number of personnel attached to all.  


	Action Item
	Bob will hold a conversation with the deans and keep Kyle in the loop.  IR will provide what reporting needs are requested and Melissa will await Bob’s direction. 




UPDATES AND REPORTS
	Facilities Management 

(Wiley Harris)
	The new Dining Hall is 99% complete.  The goal is to be ready by early June, but think it will be July 4th weekend before we can move in and begin training.  Dodson will come down as soon as the move to the new dining hall takes place.  The new dining facility is called Courtyard Dining.

Helder (now called Balsam) is off schedule due to several minor problems.  It will not be 100% complete by fall.  We are trying to complete 166 rooms to meet residential life needs.  Six weeks after that we hope to have the total building completed.  Leatherwood will be called Blue Ridge.

The Health building project is to be completed July 2011.

The Central quad project was put on hold, but we are trying to accomplish a section of it between Scott and the Alumni Tower.  We hope to begin in June with completion shortly after fall semester begins.

Killian Annex is having the roof replaced.  




PROVOST UPDATES

	Enrollment Management Reorganization
	Kyle distributed an organizational chart regarding Enrollment Management.  Sam will be reporting to Kyle regarding admissions.  The information on the handout is still in transition.  Career services will move to Carol July 1 – the other items in that box concerning student support and advising on the handout will transition to Carol over time.  Admissions go to Sam July 1.  All of this is evolving and some questions are still unanswered.  It will take a couple of years to complete this evolution.




c:  Terry Welch
